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President’s Update (Gary Cassista) 
The Board expects to do everything possible to make 
it a great MGA year. 

Welcome	to	the	2019	edition	of	the	CFN	MGA.	
The	 board	 and	 I	 have	 already	 been	 spending	
time	 putting	 our	 heads	 together	 to	 bring	 the	
membership	 the	 best	 golf	 league	 experience	
possible.	The	past	boards	have	given	us	a	great	
starting	point	and	we	are	committed	to	making	
it	better.	

	 The	diversity	of	the	members	and	their	wide	
range	of	playing	abilities	is	what	make	the	MGA	
so	much	 fun.	 The	 competition	 is	 only	 eclipsed	
by	the	fun	factor.	Our	games	are	geared	toward	
an	enjoyable	but	competitive	experience.	

	 So	on	to	the	highlights,	the	course	itself	took	
a	good	beating	 in	Florence	but	due	to	the	hard	
work	and	diligence	of	Paul	Hughes	and	his	crew,	
it	is	coming	back	better	then	I	have	ever	seen	it.	
The	 game	 schedule	 is	 a	 good	 selection	 and	
getting	better.	Bill	Hagel	working	with	Ryan	and	
Don	 in	 pro	 shop	 have	 revamped	 local	 rules	 to	
integrate	 with	 new	 USGA	 rules	 which	 should	
turn	 out	 to	 be	 a	 really	 challenging	 test	 for	 all.	
The	new	MGA	Cup	 rules	 that	mirror	 the	FedEx	
Cup	 look	especially	 fun	and	competitive,	 if	 you	
are	not	sure	if	this	is	something	for	you,	please	
have	a	talk	with	a	board	member	before	making	
your	 final	 decision	 it	 is	 not	 to	 be	 missed.	
Opening	day	lunch	after	golf	is	where	you	want	
to	 be	 just	 the	 trash	 talk	 is	 worth	 your	 time.	

There	is	so	much	happening	this	year	it’s	hard	to	keep	track.	So,	I	welcome	all,	old	and	new	to	this	years	
MGA.	As	always,	any	questions	or	comments	can	be	directed	to	any	board	member	and	let’s	keep	it	in	
the	short	grass.	
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The Pro Corner 

(Ryan Price & Don Hancock) 
 

 

Welcome	 to	 the	 2019	 MGA	 season!	 As	 your	
Golf	Professional,	I	wanted	to	take	a	minute	and	
bring	you	up	to	speed	on	some	changes	to	signs	
ups	and	viewing	the	pairings	groups.			

You	 will	 receive	 an	email	 every	 Tuesday	
morning	allowing	you	to	sign	up	for	MGA	events	
for	 the	 next	 week.	 So,	 for	 example	 you	would	
have	received	an	email	on	the	12th	of	March,	to	
sign	up	for	play	on	the	20th	of	March.		

Pairing	 groups	will	 be	 on	 the	 Brunswick	 Forest	
website	 (brunswickforest.com)	 on	 Tuesdays	
after	1pm.		

To	 view	 pairings	 on	 the	 website,	 please	go	 to	
Championship	 Golf,	 from	 there	course	 events,	
next	 to	view	 the	 parings	 scroll	 down	 to	Men’s	
Golf	Association,	a	 link	with	the	date	that	says,	
"Click	Here	for	Pairings”	will	be	at	the	end.		

Once	parings	are	on	the	website,	the	golf	shop	will	not	re-post	them.		If	you	do	not	receive	the	email	on	
Tuesday	morning,	don't	worry	…	all	players	will	be	able	to	use	the	Golf	Genius	portal.		

If	 you	 still	 can’t	 sign	 up,	 as	 a	 last	 resort,	 please	 email	 rprice@capefearnational.com	 and	 copy	
dhancock@capefearnational.com	to	sign	up	for	events.		

Remember,	all	entries	need	to	in	before	12	noon	on	the	proceeding	Tuesday	of	play.	The	golf	shop	will	
not	take	sign	ups	for	events	via	phone	or	in	person.		You	will	only	to	be	able	to	sign	up	for	events	one	
week	in	advance.		Should	you	need	anything	this	season,	please	let	me	know,	and	I	hope	you	enjoy	the	
2019	MGA	season!!!	
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Humorous Golf Stories 

(Joe Rychalski) 
Sometimes you need more than practice 

The Voice from the Clubhouse 

It	was	a	sunny	Saturday	morning,	a	little	before	
8	a.m.,	I	was	on	the	first	hole	at	The	Oaks	of	St.	
George	 Golf	 Club	 and	 beginning	 my	 pre-shot	
routine,	 when	 a	 piercing	 voice	 came	 over	 the	
clubhouse	loudspeaker:	

"Would	 the	 gentleman	 on	 the	 woman's	 tee	
back	up	to	the	men's	tee	please!"	

I	 could	 feel	every	eye	on	 the	 course	 looking	at	
me.	 I	 was	 still	 deep	 in	 my	 routine,	 seemingly	
impervious	to	the	interruption.	

Again	 the	 announcement:	 "Would	 the	man	 on	
the	 woman's	 tee	 kindly	 back	 up	 to	 the	 men's	
tee."	

I	simply	ignored	the	guy	and	kept	concentrating,	
when	once	more,	 the	voice	yelled,	 "Would	 the	
man	on	the	woman's	 tee	back	up	to	the	men's	
tee.	please?!?!"	

I	 finally	 stopped,	 turned	 around,	 cupped	 my	
hands	and	 shouted	back:	 "Would	 the	 jerk	with	

the	microphone	please	keep	quiet	and	let	me	play	my	second	shot!"	

The Funeral Procession 

Four	golfers	who	like	to	gamble	wind	up	in	the	same	foursome.	The	pot	builds	throughout	the	day	until	
they	reach	the	18th	green,	where	Charlie	has	a	chance	to	putt	for	dough.	If	he	makes	his	10-foot	putt,	
he	wins	$200.	

Charlie	lines	up	his	putt,	but	just	as	he's	about	to	take	his	stance,	a	funeral	procession	begins	passing	by	
on	the	road	that	runs	alongside	the	18th	hole.	

Charlie	steps	away	from	his	ball,	sets	down	his	putter,	takes	off	his	hat	and	places	it	over	his	heart,	and	
waits	 for	 the	 funeral	 procession	 to	 completely	 pass.	 One	 all	 the	 cars	 in	 the	 funeral	 procession	 have	
passed,	Charlie	picks	up	his	putter	and	begins	lining	up	the	putt	again.	

"Wow,"	one	of	his	opponents	 says.	 "That	was	 the	most	 touching	 thing	 I	have	ever	 seen.	You've	got	a	
makeable	putt	for	$200,	yet	you	stopped	and	paid	your	respects.	You	really	are	something."	

"Well,"	Charlie	says,	"we	were	married	for	25	years.	
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Secretary Report 
(Rich LaBarbera) 
	

My	 name	 is	 Rich	 LaBarbera	 I	 am	 the	 Secretary	
of	 the	MGA.	 This	 is	my	 third	 year	 in	 the	MGA	
and	my	 first	 year	on	 the	Board.	 I	enjoy	playing	
the	MGA	-	it	is	both	fun	and	competitive.	What	I	
never	 appreciated	 was	 how	 much	 work	 went	
into	 the	 planning	 and	 coordination	 of	 normal	
course	 of	 business,	 the	 weekly	 MGA	 events,	
special	 tournaments	 and	 interclub	 play.	 So	
when	a	friend	and	fellow	MGA’er	spoke	of	how	
we	should	all	give	back	a	 little	 it	struck	a	chord	
and	 I	decided	 to	volunteer.	 It	 turned	out	 to	be	
great	decision	as	 it	 is	enjoyable	being	part	of	a	
dedicated	and	fun	group	of	guys.		

I	mention	 this	 because	 I	would	 encourage	 you	
to	 think	 about	 volunteering	 yourselves	 in	 the	
future	 when	 the	 current	 board	 members	
complete	their	terms.	

With	 the	 Public	 Service	 Announcement	 out	 of	
the	way	 I’ll	give	you	a	brief	 insight	of	what	the	
role	of	the	secretary	is.	Main	responsibility	is	to	
maintain	 the	 MGA	 Roster	 with	 all	 player	
demographics	 and	 specific	 options	 they	
selected,	 such	 as,	 tee	 box,	 MGA	 Cup	
participation,	 and	 whether	 you’re	 playing	 the	
weekly	“Skins”	game.		

I	also	send	out	the	“Invitation	Letter”	to	current	
members,	 release	 the	 “Welcome	 Letter”	 and	
weekly	 game	 summary	 from	 the	 President,	

publish	 the	 yearly	Handbook	 (with	 input	 for	 the	 entire	 Board)	 and	 record	 the	minutes	 of	 each	Board	
Meeting.	

I’m	looking	forward	to	playing	with	old	friends	and	meeting	new	ones	who	are	new	to	the	MGA.	

As	a	famous	person	once	said	(our	President,	Gary)	“FAIRWAYS	AND	GREENS”.	
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Games, Rules and Tournaments 
(Bill Hagel) 

Understanding	Local	Rule	E-5	
Alternative	to	Stroke	&	Distance	Relief	

We’ve	all	done	 it.	 You	hit	 a	 tee	 shot	with	your	
typical	 fade	 when	 a	 gust	 of	 left	 to	 right	 wind	

turns	 it	 into	 a	 slice.	 As	 you	 strain	 your	 eyes	 to	
try	 to	 see	 your	 ball	 land,	 you	 notice	 the	white	
stakes	 just	 beyond	 the	 row	 of	 tall	muhly	 grass	
right	 of	 the	 cart	 path.	Well	 prior	 to	 2019,	 you	
probably	told	your	playing	partners/opponents,	
“I	 guess	 I	 got	 to	 hit	 a	 provisional”	 (of	 course,	
you	duck	hook	your	provisional	shot	–	but	that’s	
a	 story	 for	 another	 day).	Or,	 in	 an	 even	worse	
scenario,	you	think	you	are	in	pretty	good	shape	
after	 your	 tee	 shot,	 only	 to	 get	 to	where	 your	
ball	should	be	and	it’s	no	where	to	be	found.	If	

you’re	playing	MGA	or	some	other	tournament,	you	trudge	back	to	the	tee	box	to	hit	your	3rd	shot	under	
the	judgmental	stares	of	the	next	foursome	who	just	arrived	at	the	tee.		

Well	cheer	up,	the	USGA	in	the	2019	new	rules	of	golf	has	given	us	a	gift	that	will	keep	us	from	having	to	
make	that	walk	of	shame:	Local	Rule	E-5.	If	you	have	a	copy	of	the	Rules	of	Golf	provided	by	the	USGA	
with	 your	 USGA	membership,	 you	won’t	 find	 Local	 Rule	 E-5	 in	 that	 publication.	 You	would	 need	 the	
“Official	 Guide	 to	 the	 Rules	 of	 Golf”,	 which	 contains	 the	 rules,	 rules	 interpretations,	 committee	
procedures	and	model	 local	rules.	Since	E-5	 is	an	optional	 local	rule,	 it	 is	up	to	each	course	 if	they	will	
adopt	 it	 for	 play	 (it	 can	 be	 for	 the	 entire	 course	 or	 just	 certain	 holes).	 Happily,	 after	 a	 bit	 of	 gentle	
persuasion	from	the	MGA	Board,	Cape	Fear	National	has	adopted	Local	Rule	E-5	for	all	holes.	However,	
if	you	are	playing	in	a	tournament	at	another	course,	such	as	the	Interclub,	you	should	ask	if	they	have	
Local	Rule	E-5	in	effect.	Then	ask	someone	else	after	braving	the	blank	stares	from	the	guy	behind	the	
counter.	

How	it	Works	

If	your	ball	went	out	of	bounds	(OB)	or	after	a	3-minute	search	it	is	lost	anywhere	on	the	course	EXCEPT	
in	a	penalty	area,	 you	can	do	one	of	 two	 things	 to	keep	playing	 (legally),	 1)	Take	 stroke	and	distance	
relief,	 or	 2)	 Play	 under	 Local	 Rule	 E-5.	 It	 is	 important	 understand	 you	 cannot	 do	 both.	 If	 you	 hit	 a	
provisional	ball,	you	forfeit	your	right	to	proceed	under	Local	Rule	E-5.				

If	Your	Ball	Goes	OB	

It	 must	 be	 known	 or	 virtually	 certain	 that	
your	 ball	 is	 OB.	 Known	 or	 virtually	 certain	
means	 you	 are	 95-100	 percent	 sure	 your	
ball	 went	 OB.	 So	 sure,	 that	 you	 can	
reasonably	 approximate	 where	 your	 ball	
last	 crossed	 over	 the	 edge	 of	 the	 OB	
boundary	 (not	 where	 your	 ball	 comes	 to	
rest	OB,	which	may	be	 closer	 to	 the	hole).	
This	 is	 called	 your	 Ball	 Reference	 Point.	
From	this	Ball	Reference	Point,	look	for	the	
point	 on	 the	 edge	 of	 the	 fairway	 (the	
fairway	 on	 the	 hole	 you’re	 playing)	 that	 is	
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nearest	 to	 the	 Ball	 Reference	 Point	 but	 not	
closer	 to	 the	 hole.	 That	 is	 the	 Fairway	
Reference	 Point.	 Now	 draw	 an	 imaginary	 line	
from	 the	hole	 through	 the	ball	 reference	point	
and	 through	 the	 fairway	 reference	 point.	 Add	
two	 club	 lengths	 into	 the	 fairway,	 that	 is	 your	
relief	area.	You	can	now	drop	a	ball	anywhere	is	
that	relief	area,	but	it	will	cost	you	two	strokes.	
The	 diagram	 (right)	 will	 help	 you	 understand	
how	to	build	that	relief	area.		

If	Your	Ball	is	Lost	

So,	 what	 do	 you	 do	 if	 your	 ball	 is	 lost	 on	 the	
course?	 Remember,	 Local	 Rule	 E-5	 cannot	 be	
used	if	your	ball	 is	 lost	 in	a	penalty	area.	 If	you	
can’t	find	your	ball	after	an	exhaustive	3-minute	
search,	 you	 need	 to	 estimate	 the	 point	 on	 the	

course	where	you	think	your	ball	 is	lost.	That	is	
your	Ball	Reference	Point.	 Just	as	you	did	with	

the	ball	OB,	look	for	the	point	on	the	edge	of	the	fairway	that	is	nearest	to	the	Ball	Reference	Point	but	
not	closer	to	the	hole	that	is	the	Fairway	Reference	Point.	Draw	that	imaginary	line	again	through	both	
reference	points	and	drop	in	the	relief	area	(don’t	forget	your	two	club	lengths	into	the	fairway,	and	oh	
yea	–	those	two	strokes).	Here	is	another	illustration	to	help	you	visualize	it.			

OB	or	Lost	Ball	Near	the	Green	

Let’s	say	you’re	a	cool	125	yards	to	the	hole.	You	swing	an	easy	9	iron	and	lift	up	just	a	hair	at	impact	to	
see	your	skulled	ball	go	clear	over	the	green	and	OB	(or	 lost	 in	some	really	nasty	scrub	pine).	How	do	
you	implement	Local	Rule	E-5	in	this	situation?	What	is	important	to	remember	in	this	sitch	is	that	you	
cannot	drop	the	ball	any	closer	to	the	hole.	Estimate	the	distance	from	the	hole	to	where	you	went	OB	
(or	where	your	ball	was	lost).	Let’s	say	that	is	approximately	30	yards.	Then	once	again	find	the	nearest	
fairway	(on	the	same	hole)	and	make	sure	you	are	no	closer	than	30	yards.	This	will	result	in	a	very	large	

relief	area,	 so	 figure	out	what	works	best	 for	
you.	 You	 have	 to	 drop	 in	 the	 General	 Area,	
not	on	the	putting	green	or	 in	a	bunker,	as	 if	
you	would.	Again,	here	is	a	picture	to	help	you	
visualize	how	to	take	this	relief.			

Local	 Rule	 E-5	 should	 be	 a	 helpful	 tool	 to	
speed	up	play	and	keep	us	from	having	to	go	
back	 to	 where	 we	 hit	 the	 previous	 shot	 to	
reload.	

 

 

As a reference for all, here’s a link to the USGA’s Golf’s New Rules you can save to your 
browser. 

NEW RULES OF GOLF: MAJOR CHANGES 
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Statistically Speaking (Bob Axelrod) 

Join the Fun in 2019’s MGA Cup Championship 

	
What!	You	didn’t	sign	up	for	this	season’s	MGA	
Cup	Championship?	Why	not???	

Oh,	 you	 don’t	 know	 what	 it	 is?	 Think	 FedEx	
Cup!	 It’s	 a	 season-long	 tournament	 in	 which	
you	 earn	points	 for	 every	 round	 you	play.	And	
big	money	cash	prizes	go	to	the	leaders	with	the	
winners	 getting	 their	 name	 on	 the	 beautiful	
trophy	in	the	clubhouse.	 

Oh,	 you	 can’t	 compete	 against	 the	 “good”	
golfers	 or	 you	 can’t	 compete	 against	 the	 high	
handicappers?	 It’s	 100%	 handicapped	 and	
played	in	two	flights	by	handicap.	Last	season’s	
finalists	 included	 some	 single-digit	 guys	 in	 the	
first	 flight	 and	 some	 20-somethings	 in	 the	
second	 flight.	 Everybody	 had	 a	 shot	 at	 the	
money! 

Oh,	 you’ll	 be	 away	 for	 a	 while	 and	 won’t	 be	
earning	points	every	week?	Not	to	worry!	Only	
your	 best	 16	 rounds	 count!	 And	 one	 of	 our	
finalists	last	year	had	even	fewer	rounds.	 

Oh,	 you	 don’t	 understand	how	 the	 new	playoff	 system	will	work?	Well	 it’s	 like	 the	 new	 FedEx	 Cup	
playoff	system.	At	the	end	of	the	Cup	season	in	mid	October	the	top	twelve	players	in	each	flight	are	in	
the	money	and	play	in	a	three-week	playoff.	The	leaders	get	extra	“seed	strokes”	but	there’s	no	cut	so	
all	twelve	have	a	shot	at	the	big	bucks! 

Oh,	you	already	signed	up	for	the	MGA	and	didn’t	indicate	you	wanted	to	play	in	the	Cup?	It’s	not	too	
late.	Just	drop	off	a	$25	check	(made	out	to	CFNMGA)	at	the	pro	shop	and	you’ll	be	in.	 

Any	other	reasons	for	not	joining	the	fun?	Or	any	questions?	
Drop	me	an	email	at	axelrodb1948@yahoo.com	or	talk	to	me	
in	the	bar	or	on	the	course.	The	MGA	Cup	Committee	strives	
to	 make	 this	 tournament	 as	 inclusive	 as	 possible	 so	 we’re	
really	interested	to	learn	why	you	won’t	join.	 

So,	ready	to	play	in	the	2019	MGA	Cup	Championship?	We’re	
looking	forward	to	a	great	season	with	bigger	prizes	than	ever	
before.	 Last	 year’s	 winners	 took	 home	 about	 $200	 in	 cash	

prizes	 and	 $600	 in	 cash	 was	 distributed	 to	 the	 finalists	 in	 each	 flight.	 We’re	 hoping	 for	 more	
participation	and	bigger	prizes	this	year!	

Quotes,	Jokes	and	Anecdotes	

“It took me 17 years to get 3,000 hits 
in baseball. I did it in one afternoon on 
the golf course.” 

Babe Ruth 
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InterClub Matches and North Brunswick 
Cup (Dave Will) 
We can’t be prouder of the players that represent 
Cape Fear National 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For those of you that are new to CFN and to refresh everyone else's memory matches are 
held monthly April through September, rotating among the six participating clubs of St. 
James Plantation, River Landing, Landfall, Porters Neck, Compass Pointe and Cape Fear 
National. 

Twelve players plus one pro from each club make up the teams.  The format is a two-man, 
best ball, match play competition using handicaps.  One point is awarded to the winners of 
each nine plus one for the overall match.  The selection of the CFN team that will represent 
CFN each month is done by a voluntary committee of four members selected by the 
Chairman. The selection committee will select the monthly teams based on how consistently 
you play to your handicap, your standing in the MGA Cup, and your participating in MGA 
events. 

Teams will be announced two weeks ahead of the scheduled match 

Teams will be paired by handicap from low to high. A cumulative point total will be kept with 
team recording the most points will be the 2019 ICI champ! 

At each match the host club will run another tournament for gift certificate prizes.  It will be 
played concurrently with the ICI matches and will be 2 net best balls of the foursome using 
100% handicap. This is included in your $60 entry fee. 

2019 Schedule: 

April	4th,	Thurs.			 	 @River	Landing		 	 CFN	vs.	River	Landing	
May	6th,	Mon	 	 	 @CFN		 	 	 	 	 CFN	vs.	Porters	Neck	
June	3rd,	Thurs	 	 	 @Landfall	 	 	 	 CFN	vs.	St.	James	
July	24th,	Wed	 	 	 @St.	James	 	 	 	 CFN	vs.	Landfall	
August	28th,	Wed	 	 @	Porters	Neck		 	 CFN	vs.	Compass	Pointe		
September	23rd,	Mon		@	Compass	Pointe			 Finals	1	vs.	2,3	vs.	4	and	5	vs.	6	

 

Compass Point is 2018 defending champion!	
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North Brunswick Cup 

The NBC is a three-day competition 
between teams from CFN, Magnolia 
Greens and Compass Pointe.  Participation 
is offered by invitation from the Team 
Captain and Head Professional from each 
club.  The NBC team is made up of twelve 
players generally representing the lowest 
handicapped players from each club plus 
two alternates.  

The format is based on the Stableford 
system with a quota.  Play this year will 
be May 16 - 19 rotating among all three 
courses. This is a very competitive 
tournament, which has only recently been 
expanded to include the three neighboring 
clubs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Handicap Committee (Jim Payne) 

The MGA strives to maintain the integrity of the game through ones personal handicap 

During	 the	 past	 year	 we	 have	 had	 a	 number	 of	 new	 MGA	 golf	 members	 and	 we	 on	 the	 Handicap	
Committee	would	like	welcome	you.		

One	of	 the	 reasons	why	 golfers	 join	 the	MGA	is	 that	 it	
provides	them	with	an	opportunity	to	participate	in	the	
MGA	 organized	 competitions.	 All	 our	 competitions	 are	
gross	 and/or	 net	 (handicap)	 events,	which	 is	 why	 we	
require	that	you	have	an	established	handicap	 (see	the	
Pro	shop)	and	enter/post	all	your	scores	in	the	handicap	
computer,	 or	 by	 using	 a	 mobile	 app	 on	 your	 device.	
Here	are	some	basic	handicap	explanations:	

Handicap	 Index:		 A	 Handicap	 Index	 is	 the	 number	 that	 indicates	 a	 player’s	 skill	 and	 is	 taken	 to	 one	
decimal	place	(ex.	10.4).	You	might	refer	to	your	Index	as	your	“raw”	handicap.	You	never	actually	use	
this	Index	while	playing;	rather,	you	must	first	convert	it	using	the	slope	of	the	specific	set	of	tees	you	
are	playing	 in	order	 to	 get	 a	Course’s	Handicap.	 This	will	 create	 a	whole	number,	 and	 this	 number	 is	
what	makes	your	Handicap	Index	portable	from	course	to	course.	You	might	need	fewer	strokes	on	an	
easier	course	and	more	strokes	on	a	harder	course.	

You	need	to	post	at	least	five	acceptable	scores	in	order	in	order	for	a	handicap	index	to	be	generated.		
We	utilize	the	Golf	Handicap	and	Information	System	(GHIN)	program	to	compute	our	handicap	index.	
GHIN	will	 display	 a	 Trend	number	 after	 five	 scores.	 It	 is	 not	 a	 handicap	 index,	 but	 your	 index	 can	be	
computed	using	those	five	scores.		Once	your	scoring	record	contains	20	scores,	the	best	ten	scores	are	
automatically	used	to	calculate	the	handicap	index.		

Handicap:	This	is	the	handicap	you	will	play	with	at	a	particular	course	from	a	particular	set	of	tees.	It	is	
based	on	the	conversion	of	your	USGA	Handicap	Index	using	the	Course	Handicap	Table.	These	tables	or	
the	Slope	Conversion	Charts	are	available	in	any	pro	shop	or	are	available	on	line.	

Quotes,	Jokes	and	Anecdotes	

“I have a tip that can take 5 strokes 
off anyone’s golf game … It’s called an 
eraser.” 

Arnold Palmer 
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Equitable	 Stroke	 Control	 (ESC):	ESC	 are	 rules	
wherein	you	are	 limited	to	posting	a	maximum	
number	 of	 strokes	 on	 any	 hole	 depending	 on	
your	 course	 handicap.	 ESC	 was	 established	 to	
ensure	 that	 a	 handicap	 is	more	 representative	
of	 a	 player’s	 potential	 ability.		 For	 example,	 a	
player	 with	 a	 course	 handicap	 of	 11	 has	 the	
misfortune	of	taking	a	10	on	a	par	4.		Under	the	
rules	of	ESC,	the	player	may	post	no	more	than	
a	 7	 on	 that	 hole,	 because	 a	 10	 is	 not	 a	 true	
indicator	of	his	 ability.				 If	 however,	 the	player	
is	 playing	 in	 a	 “stroke	 Play”	 event;	 his	
tournament	score	must	include	the	10.		The	ESC	
formula	 is	 posted	 on	 the	 Handicap	 bulletin	
board	in	the	Pro	Shop. 

Unfinished	 Holes	 and	 Conceded	 Strokes:	 A	
player	who	starts,	but	does	not	complete	a	hole	
must	record	“for	handicap”	purposes,	the	most	
likely	score.		For	example,	in	a	match,	you	have	
a	 20-foot	 putt	 for	 a	 4	 on	hole	 10	 and	 your	
opponent	makes	a	3.		You	pick	up	because	you	
cannot	 better	 your	 opponent’s	 score.		 You	
would	record	a	X5	on	the	scorecard	because	a	5	
would	 be	 your	 most	 likely	 score.	 There	 is	 no	
limit	 on	 the	 number	 of	 unfinished	 holes	 you	
may	 have	 in	 a	 round,	 provided	 you	 are	 not	
trying	to	manipulate	you	handicap.	

Scores	to	post:		You	must	post	an	18	hole	score	
if	you	play	13	or	more	holes.		You	must	post	a	9-
hole	score	if	you	play	at	least	7	holes.	

The	above	are	just	the	basics	on	the	Handicap	process,	but	they	will	help	to	ensure	you	have	an	accurate	
handicap.		Post	higher	scores	than	you	are	entitled,	or	do	not	post	all	of	your	scores,	you	run	the	risk	of	
being	labeled	a	“sandbagger”	which	per	Google	is	“a	derogatory	term	in	golf	that	applies	to	golfers	who	
cheat	 by	 pretending	 to	 be	 worse	 golfers	 than	 they	 really	 are.”		 However,	 on	 the	 other	 end	 of	 the	
spectrum,	if	you	post	only	your	good	scores,	or	scores	that	are	lower	than	the	actual	score,	you	will	have	
a	“vanity”	handicap	which	places	your	partners	in	a	disadvantage.			

If	you	need	more	info,	or	help	with	the	handicap	computer,	please	seek	out	Ryan,	Don,	or	members	of	
the	handicap	committee.	
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Treasurer’s Report (John Lane) 
The MGA’s goal is to provide enjoyable experience 
camaraderie for the membership 

 

 
The CFN MGA started this year with a 
carryover in the Operating Budget of 
$1,425 and an additional $75 in the 
Hole-In-One Club for a starting 
checking account balance of $1,500 
for 2019. 
 
So far this year the CFN has collected 
an additional $8,586 broken down as 
follows: 
 

• $7,200 paid in by 120 Members 
(New and Returning) at 
$60/man. 

 
• $1,125 paid in by the 45 men 

signed up to compete for the 
MGA Cup at $25/man 

 
• $261 paid in to the Hole-In-One 

Club 
 
This all equals $10,086, which is our 
balance as of February 27, 2019 
 
During the MGA season we receive $1 
from the $5 that is paid by each 
Member playing in the MGA event that 
week. If we have 25 MGA outings in 
the 2019 season with an average of 50 
players then we would receive $1,250 
to add to the balance above; however, 

we keep the MGA Cup entry fees and the HIO (Hole In One) payments separate from the 
MGA Operating Budget since all of those monies are paid out to the competitors in the 
MGA Cup competition or the person(s) that get a Hole-In-One. 
 
The MGA is about friendly competition and getting to know your neighbors better while 
learning the joys and the rules of golf. The MGA Operating Budget is well suited to 
provide funds for our Opening Day festivities on March 13 with lunch and a couple of 
drinks compliments of the CFN MGA. During the year the MGA will host Keg Days so 
Members can enjoy a couple of beers or fountain drinks and occasionally light appetizers.  
 
We also allocate about $5,500 to the MGA Annual Awards Banquet in December which 
last year covered the cost of the buffet and we provided wine (white and red) at each 
table. We usually budget for 100 attendees at the Annual Awards Banquet, which is also 
about the capacity for the Forest Restaurant, and about 90 guys attend every year. 
 
While people are still signing up for the 2019 MGA season, as of February 22nd, there are 
21 New Members included in the 120 guys that have signed up thus far and there are 35 
Members from last year that have yet to sign up. 
 
As usual there are some medical situations that require a recovery period so some are 
waiting to see when they will be able to get back on the course and we wish them all a 
speedy and safe recovery. 
 
Thanks and I look forward to seeing you out on the course!
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Biographical Sketches of Our New MGA Members  
(Joe Rychalski) 
Some of our New Members were Very Concise with their biographical sketches.  I 
might have added some verbiage to increase readability but not change the content 

Robert (Bob) Fafard – Bob and his wife Wanda hail from East 
Longmeadow, MA and are currently living on Leesburg Drive.  Bob 
is retired and counts golf and bowling as his hobbies. 

Robert Crosby – Bob is from Columbia, Maryland, and spent 30+ 
years in the Army and as a civilian with the Department of 
Defense. He and his wife Lisa moved to BF about 18 months ago, 
and love it here. They have two sons, one in Maryland and one in 
Charlotte. Bob is looking forward to playing golf with the MGA. 

Gerard (Gerry) Sunderland – The Sunderland’s came from 
Massachusetts and live on Empie Drive, in Park Landing. They have 
been here almost 4yrs now. His wife (Jane) is retired, but Gerry is 
still working. His firm, Gryphon Financial Group, are International 
Forensic Auditors and when he is not working or golfing he plays 
pickleball, tennis and ventures around our local waters to do some 
kayak fishing.     
 

 

 

 

 

Richard Matthews – Rich is very excited to join the CFN'S MGA and 
looks forward to meeting everyone. His wife Marcia and he moved 
here in September from a small beautiful town north of Boston 
called Marblehead. Rich had lived there his whole life and Marcia 
hails from NJ/NY. They live on Eldora Court and Marcia has a 
brother and sister also living in Brunswick. He’s a big time Boston 
sports fan and is enjoying the recent successes of the Sox and 
Pats. He is also a big hockey guy and played it through college, 

he’s also coached hockey for 35 years from learn to skate 
programs to high school varsity teams both boys and girls. When 
he gave up hockey he turned to golf and is enjoying the highs and 
lows while hoping the lows will get fewer down the road. Rich is 
looking forward to playing in the MGA and having fun despite his 
handicap.  

Charles (Chuck) Wilson – Chuck and his wife (Patti) moved to 
Brunswick forest in Parkview on Belshaw in September from 
Macungie, Pa.  They are both retired, he from Verizon and she from 
Suburban hospital (ICU Assistant Nurse Manager) in Bethesda, Md. 
In addition to golf, his hobbies include hunting and fishing. 

Lee McElrath – Lee and his wife Amy discovered Wilmington and BF 
4 years ago while on a visit to Charleston, SC.  They were looking 
for retirement options and quickly decided BF was their first 
choice.  In August 2018 they completed their home on the 17th 
fairway and moved here full time.  The McElrath’s are an easy 
wedge off the green (the gray house).  Lee is still working part-
time, but are on a steep glide path to full retirement and looking 
forward to more golf and pickleball soon. Amy retired from the 
Fairfax County Schools and had also worked for Texas Instruments 
for 17 years prior to her school employment.  Their son Sean 
recently graduated from UVA (go HOOS!!) and is a software 
engineer in DC.  They love college basketball, the beach, local 
restaurants, craft breweries and the many wonderful friends they 
have met in just six months.  Cheers. 

Nick Blanchard – Nick and his wife Claudia moved into the 
Shelmore community in July of 2016. They come from the Ann 
Arbor area of Michigan. Nick retired from Eastern Michigan 
University where he was, at various times, a professor of 
Management, Chair of the Management Dept., Assoc. Dean and 
then Dean of the Business School. He participates in the men's 
drop in tennis and is introducing Claudia to golf. 

 

Rich	LaBarbera	–	Winner	MGA	Cup	B	Flight 

Keith	Blankenbicker	-President	MGA	Board		 

Quotes,	Jokes	and	Anecdotes	

Gary Mule Deer on the Golfer's 
Dilemma 

Click on the link above 
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Mark Schaffer – Mark and his wife Valerie, along with their son, 
Kevin moved to Cypress Pointe right after Thanksgiving 2018from 
Greensboro NC where they had lived since 1999. In addition to 
golf, Mark enjoys motor racing of all sorts, electric guitars and 
cycling around BF. 

William (Bill) Lederhouse – Bill and his wife, Marian, moved to the 
Shelmore neighborhood in August 2014, from the Buffalo, NY area. 
They followed their oldest daughter, who came to New Hanover in 
2010 to work as a Clinical Pharmacist for the hospital.  Their 
youngest daughter also moved south and lives in South Carolina. 
They have one granddaughter who also lives in Wilmington. In 
Buffalo Bill was the Navy Product Manager for ITT Heat Transfer 
and his wife was a Seventh Grade English Teacher. Besides golf Bill 
enjoys woodworking and belong to the Brunswick Forest 
Woodworkers Club. He also enjoys swimming and bicycling. He is 
looking forward to playing with the MGA. 

Joel Urman – Joel and his wife Jane moved to BF in November 
2018.  Joel worked for IBM in various capacities in California, New 
York and Tokyo for 34 years before retiring in 2000.  His job 
entailed considerable domestic and international travel.  When he 
retired the Urman’s moved from Connecticut to St. James, where 
he played a lot of golf.  He also became an EMT and spent 13 years 
responding to 911 calls and treating medical emergencies.  After 
18 years in St. James they decided to downsize and move closer to 
the big city.  After looking at numerous communities, they decided 
on BF and found a great home in a great neighborhood.  They are 
very fortunate to have their immediate family living relatively 
nearby.  Their daughter and her family live in Supply, and their son 
and his family live in Alexandria, VA.  They see the children and 
grandchildren often.  Both Jane and Joel were born, raised and 
went to school in Los Angeles.  They are both UCLA graduates -- 
Jane in sociology, and Joel in engineering and business.  Despite all 
the traveling they did, as well as living abroad for five years, they 
still enjoy going to new places and discovering new sights. Joel 
follows pro and college basketball and football.  They’ve met some 

great people in the hood, and look forward to meeting some great 
guys in the MGA. 

Tom Stepnowski – Tom and his wife moved into Walden during this 
past Christmas season.  His wife has been here two years while he 
commuted form Glastonbury, Connecticut.  Tom was running a 
small transportation company back in Connecticut.  He golf’s and 
was a member of Glastonbury Hills CC.  Over the last couple years 
Tom has played less and less due to working, but he hopes as he 
plays more at CFN, his game will come back. The Stepnowski’s 
have three children;  a daughter who lives in Carolina Beach, a son 
living in NYC and another son living in Chicago.  Tom and his wife 
are now full time residents of Leland. 

Tim Parsons – Tim and his wife Liz are currently seasonal residents 
at Brunswick Forest.  They spend their winters here and the 
summers in Cooperstown, NY.  They came here to be closer to 
their daughter and her family living in Durham.  Tim has spent 
forty-six years in the commercial insurance business and is still 
working part time.  Liz is a retired elementary teacher.  The 
Parson’s enjoy golfing, biking, their grandchildren and just being 
outdoors, which makes Brunswick Forrest the perfect spot. They 
have especially enjoyed meeting the people here in Brunswick, 
everyone is so friendly and welcoming.  Tim is looking forward to 
meeting the guys in the MGA when here. 

Other New Members (If I missed your name, drop me a note for 
next issue): 

Tony Anzelmo Henry Brown 

Ralph Correll Phil Houser 

Jeff Kent David Liddle 

John Thumann Matty Matthews 

Marc Popkin Rick Morris 

	


